SPECIAL MEETING

METROPOLITAN PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES

Thursday, March 31, 2011

4:00 pm
1417 Murfreesboro Road

Metro Southeast at Genesco Park

MISSION STATEMENT

The Planning Commission guides growth and development as Nashville and Davidson County evolve into
a more socially, economically and environmentally sustainable community, with a commitment to
preservation of important assets, efficient use of public infrastructure, distinctive and diverse neighborhood
character, free and open civic life, and choices in housing and transportation.
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Cindy Wood, Planner Il

Kyle Lampert, Planner |

David Kline, Mapping Manager

Doug Sloan, Legal

Commissioners Absent:
Judy Cummings
Andree LeQuire

Richard C. Bernhardt, FAICP, CNU-A

Secretary and Executive Director, Metro Planning Commission

Metro Planning Department of Nashville and Davidson County
800 2nd Avenue South P.O. Box 196300 Nashville, TN 37219-6300

p: (615) 862-7190; f: (615) 862-7130



Notice to Public

Please remember to turn off your cell phones.

The Commission is a 10-member body appointed by the Metro Council. The Commission meets on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of
each month at 4:00 p.m., unless otherwise noted. The Planning Commission makes the final decision on final site plan and
subdivision applications. On all other applications, the Commission recommends an action to the Metro Council (e.g. zone
changes, specific plans, overlay districts, redistricting plan, and mandatory referrals). The Metro Council can accept or not accept
the recommendation.

Meetings on TV can be viewed live or shown at an alternative time on Channel 3. Visit www.nashville.gov/calendar for a
broadcast schedule.

Writing to the Commission

You can mail, hand-deliver, fax, or e-mail comments on any agenda item to the Planning Department. For the Commission to receive
your comments, prior to the meeting, you must submit them by noon the day of the meeting. Otherwise, you will need to bring 14
copies of your correspondence to the meeting and during your allotted time to speak, distribute your comments.

Mailing Address: Metro Planning Department, 800 2nd Avenue South, P.O. Box 196300, Nashville, TN 37219-6300
Fax: (615) 862-7130 E-mail: planningstaff@nashville.gov

For more information, view the Commission’s Rules and procedures, at:

http://www.nashville.gov/mpc/docs/meetings/rules and procedures.pdf

For more information on the Redistricting plan go to: http://www.nashville.gov/mpc/redist.asp

Legal Notice

As information for our audience, if you are not satisfied with a decision made by the Planning Commission today, you may appeal
the decision by petitioning for a writ of cert with the Davidson County Chancery or Circuit Court. Your appeal must be filed within
60 days of the date of the entry of the Planning Commission’s decision. To ensure that your appeal is filed in a timely manner, and
that all procedural requirements have been met, please be advised that you should contact independent legal counsel.

.

(E\The Planning Department does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, gender, gender identity, sexual orientation, age,
religion, creed or disability in admission to, access to, or operations of its programs, services, or activities.Discrimination against any person in
recruitment, examination, appointment, training, promotion, retention, discipline or any other employment practices because of non-merit factors shall
be prohibited. For ADA inquiries, contact Josie Bass, ADA Compliance Coordinator, at (615) 862-7150 or e-mail her at josie.bass@nashville.gov. For
Title VI inquiries, contact Shirley Sims-Saldana or Denise Hopgood of Human Relations at (615) 880-3370. For all employment-related
inquiries,contact Ron Deardoff at (615) 862-6640


http://www.nashville.gov/calendar
http://www.nashville.gov/calendar
mailto:planningstaff@nashville.gov
http://www.nashville.gov/mpc/docs/meetings/rules_and_procedures.pdf
http://www.nashville.gov/mpc/redist.asp
mailto:bass@nashville.gov
mailto:bass@nashville.gov

MEETING AGENDA

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 4:04 p.m.

B. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Mr. Gee moved and Mr. Ponder seconded the motion to adopt the agenda as presented. (6-0)

C. OTHER BUSINESS

2010 Redistricting Plan Current Status
T Not on C t
1. 2010 Redistricting Plan PL?bI?anec;ﬂ?]egn
Staff Reviewer: Planning Staff Not a Public Hearing

Approval of the 2010 Census Redistricting Plan for the Metropolitan Council and Board of Education.

Staff will present the proposed Redistricting Plan(s) at the Special Planning Commission meeting. The
Planning Commission action will serve as a recommendation to the Metropolitan Council.

Mr. Bernhardt presented the Staff’s Recommended Redistricting Plan, recommending approval.
Mr. Dalton in at 4:12 p.m.

Ms. Escobar in at 4:20 p.m.

Councilmember Gotto out at 4:24 p.m.

Councilmember Gotto in at 4:30 p.m.

Councilmember Gotto stated that the staff has done a great job but noted concerns with how fast the process is
going.

Mr. Ponder thanked the staff for their hard work and stated that he feels the plan is fair.
Ms. Escobar thanked the staff noting a fast but thorough process.

Mr. Clifton stated that he learned a lot, feels that it has been very interactive process with appropriate public
involvement.

Mr. Gee thanked the staff and commended them on their hard work.
Ms. Jones stated that the website is great and commended the staff on their tremendous efforts.

Mr. Dalton applauded the staff efforts, noting that website is excellent, very impressive and extremely helpful.
Feels that it is a good plan overall.

Chairman Mclean stated that it has been a great process in such a short amount of time.



Amendments or changes to Councilmanic Plan:

Mr. Dalton stated that he had no recommended changes at this time.

Ms. Jones expressed frustration with the Bellevue area, stating that she loved Plan A because it geographically split
Bellevue like it should without disturbing any neighborhoods. She said she feels that it will be hard to engage the
community with the Recommended Plan.

Mr. Dalton out at 4:51 p.m.
Mr. Dalton in at 4:53 p.m.

Mr. Bernhardt stated that staff worked on an alternate plan that took the Recommended Plan Districts 22 and 35
and adapted Plan A-Bellevue Option to it. Ms. Higgs showed this on a map.

Ms. Jones moved and Councilmember Gotto seconded the motion to amend the Recommended Plan for
Districts 22 and 35 to include the Plan A- Bellevue Option.

Mr. Clifton asked to see what Districts 22 and 35 look like now versus the two options that are being discussed.
Either the Recommend Plan or the Recommended Plan with the Bellevue Option meets the legal requirements,
but it’s critical to keep both districts as close as possible to the way they currently are.

Mr. Gee asked staff if they had any additional insight as to why the Recommended Plan’s Bellevue Option is better.

Mr. Bernhardt stated that the Recommended Plan’s Bellevue Option keeps environmentally sensitive areas
together as well as preserves neighborhoods.

Ms. Jones stated that no neighborhoods are split at all if it’s split north/south.

Vote taken and motion to approve the Pan A-Bellevue Option failed (4-4). Motion failed. Ms. Escobar, Mr.
Ponder, Mr. Clifton, and Chairman McLean voted against.

Mr. Clifton took this time to read Ms. LeQuire’s comments that she asked to have read in her absence:

“I am very impressed with the staff and would like to thank them for all of the extra hours they put in recently.
What an accomplishment. | think the process was open, and through many avenues gave voice to the public,
council, education board as well as us commissioners. We had a chance to offer our opinions and concerns along
with the public at a number of meetings or via email, and | think our role as commissioners is not to debate nuances
at this stage. The website was a masterpiece of efficiency and incredibly user-friendly. If | were present at the
meeting today, | would be in full support of approving this re-districting as proposed by staff.”

Councilmember Gotto moved and Mr. Ponder seconded the motion to move the boundary of District 28 west
towards District 13 along Murfreesboro Pike from Townpark Drive to Donelson Pike then south along Donelson
Pike to Harding Place then westward along Harding Place to Mill Creek (See attached map “Plan Amendment
A").
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Ms. Jones out at 5:11 p.m.

Councilmember Gotto stated that the reason for this amendment is to keep the Town Park Subdivision and the
Ezell Road Communities together and unify them under one district.

Mr. Clifton stated that if it’s not something that was brought up at the Public Hearings, then should we make the
changes?

Councilmember Gotto stated that we should have had a public hearing regarding this, as the Recommended Plan
was just posted this morning and the public hasn’t had a chance to comment about it.

Vote taken and the motion to approve “Plan Amendment A” passed (See attached map). (6-1) Mr. Dalton
voted against.

Councilmember Gotto made a motion to move the northernmost boundary of District 8 to Campbell Road from
Gallatin Road to I-65.

Mr. Bernhardt stated that this would have a significant impact; District 8 can not lose that many people.

Mr. Sloan stated that this amendment as shown would violate the Voting Rights Act because the variance would
be beyond 5%.

There was not a second to the motion. Motion failed.

Councilmember Gotto made a motion to move the boundary of District 12 from Old Lebanon Dirt Road east of
Tulip Grove Road down to Chandler Road, thus making the boundary Tulip Grove Road along Chandler Road to
the Wilson County line.

Mr. Bernhardt stated that this will not work.

Councilmember Gotto asked if there were any tweaks that could be made.

Mr. Bernhardt stated that there was another alternative with less area affected and described the alternative and
called it “Plan Amendment B” (see attached map).

Councilmember Gotto moved and Mr. Clifton seconded the motion to approve “Plan Amendment B” (See
attached map). (7-0)
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Chairman MclLean asked to look at District 2 and District 3 along Ewing Creek, would like to use Brick Church to
Knight Road as the boundary instead of the creek.

Councilmember Gotto out at 5:36 p.m.
Councilmember Gotto in at 5:39 p.m.
Mr. Bernhardt stated that this will not work.

Mr. Gee stated that he has had several comments regarding Shelby Bottoms. Currently Shelby Park is in District 6
and Shelby Bottoms is in District 7; stated that he just wanted to recognize the concerns of the neighbors.

Councilmember Gotto stated that it is not all bad to have two Councilmember’s representing the Shelby area.

Mr. Clifton moved and Mr. Ponder seconded the motion to approve the Recommended Plan with Plan
Amendment A (District 13, District 28) and Plan Amendment B (District 11, District 12). (7-0)
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Councilmember Gotto moved and Mr. Ponder seconded the motion to adopt the School Board District
Recommended Plan. The motion to adopt the Recommended School Board district Plan passed (7-0)
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Resolution No. RS2011-84

“BE IT RESOLVED by The Metropolitan Planning Commission that 2010 Census Redistricting Plan for the Metropolitan
Council and Board of Education is APPROVED with “Amendment A” and “Amendment B” (7-0).”




The meeting was adjourned at 5:47 p.m.

D. MPC CALENDAR OF UPCOMING MATTERS RELATED TO REDISTRICTING

March 28, 2011
1:30 pm, Metro Southeast, 1417 Murfreesboro Pike
Community members and Council candidates

4 pm, Metro Southeast, 1417 Murfreesboro Pike
Council, Board of Education, and Planning Commission members

March 30, 2011
1:30 pm, Sonny West Conference Center
Council, Board of Education, and Planning Commission members

4 pm, Sonny West Conference Center
Community members and Council candidates

March 31, 2011

MPC Special Meeting

4 pm, Metro Southeast, 1417 Murfreesboro Pike
Topic: Consideration of new district boundaries

E. ADJOURNMENT

Chairman

Secretary



